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Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens 
Austin, Texas 

October, 2013 

Vol.8 Issue 10                       This is funded by DARS-DHHS 

No name, Patricia Hill, Wanda Parker, Jean Grooms, & Bonnie 
Nash 
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STAFF 
Glenn Brunson, Editor 

gbrunson@austin.rr.com 
VP 512.410.0547 

Available 
Subscription & Mailing 

Managers 
Nicholas Garza, 

Membership Chairman 
ngaghg@hotmail.com 

  
2012-2014 TADSC Officers 

Earl Day, President 
James Ed White, Vice-President 
Joanne Brininstool, Secretary 

Glenn Brunson,  
Treasurer  

  
 Eileen Hurne 

Hospitality Committee 
Beth Strain, 

Entertainment Committee 
Brenda Mills, 

Entertainment Committee 

  
SENIOR CITIZENS MEETING 

Every First Wednesday a month at 
1:00 p.m. 

South Austin Senior Activity Center 
3911 Manchaca Road 
Austin, Texas 78704         

                                       
October 2, 2013 

ABC TV Weatherman 
Mark Murray  

  
October 5, 2013 

TSD Homecoming Game 

  
November 6, 2013 
TAD-SC Meeting 

  
November 7, 2013 

Field trip to Goliad, Texas 

  
 December 4, 2013 
TAD-SC Meeting 
Christmas Party? 

  
  

 

September Birthdays 

Maria Arellano 

 

Patsy Compton 

 

Margaret Fewell 

 

Janet Morris 

 

John Mills 

 

Jo Reins 

 

Ruth Jones 

Brenda Oates   

Brenda Mills 

Tim Jaech spoke on reasons to 
join the Texas Association of 
the Deaf and poor excuses for 
not joining. 

  
David Gehrig, a pre-planning 

consultant from Cook Walden 

Funeral Home, gave a 

presentation on, “Your Life, 

Your Legacy.”  

                  

TAD-SC Meeting on September 4th, 2013 

Sixty-eight (68) TAD-SC and La Vista 
Deaf Seniors of San Marcos were at 
the meeting and social. 

mailto:gbrunson@austin.rr.com
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Reynaldo Carrillo of San Antonio and his wife, 
Maria, flew to Philadelphia, Pennsylvania on 
August 1, 2013 to visit his son and family. He had 
not seen them for eleven years. His son and family 
met them at the airport and took them to their 
home in Bethlehem, Pa. about 70 miles north of 
Philadelphia. On Sunday, August 4th, they all went 
to a Mexican food restaurant to celebrate 
Reynaldo’s 80th birthday. Everyone sang “Happy 
Birthday” and he was presented with a big 
beautifully decorated cake It was a very happy 
occasion and Reynaldo, who is home now, reports 
he enjoyed every minute of it. (Submitted by Reynaldo 

Carrillo) 
 

 

 

         NEWS AND NOTES 

Beth (Proffitt) Strain and Leslie Hill announced that 
they will get married next October 12, 2013.  They 
met each other last year on October 12, 2012 at the 
Deaf Senior Texans Symposium in Houston, Texas.  

Congrats! 

Reynaldo Carrillo 

80th Birthday Party 

TAD-SC WANTS TO THANK YOU, 
Eileen and Jimmy Brookes! 

 
They have been with Subscription and Mailing 
Managers for a long time. They moved to Ft. Worth, 
Texas.  Wish them Good Luck!  We will miss them. 

To be announced 
DEAF SENIORS OF TEXAS SYMPOSIUM 

April 8, 2014 
In San Marcos, Texas 
For more information:  

Ask Fred Newberry. 

EDITOR’S NOTE:  Please send any news announcement, 
notes or favorite recipes by October 19th, 2013 to TAD-SC 
Editor Glenn Brunson, 7101 Hanging Oak Circle, Austin, 
Texas 78749 or email gbrunson@austin.rr.com 
                                                                              Thank you. 
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TAD-SC Field Trip to Goliad, Texas 
Thursday, November 7th, 2013   

         $10.00 each member - $20.00 each non-member 
 
 

GOLIAD HISTORY: Goliad is one of the oldest 
municipalities in Texas. In 1749, the Spanish government 
transferred Mission Espiritu Santo and its royal protector, 
Presidio La Bahia, to the site of a small Aranama Indian 
village, which they named Santa Dorotea; this mission 
served the Araname, Tamique, and their allies for 110 
years, longer than any other Spanish colonial mission in 
Texas. 
 TENTATIVE SCHEDULE 

Need at least 30 and stop at 50 persons. 
First come; first serve….If more than 50,  
They will be placed on the waiting list. 

 7:00 a.m. – Depart from Austin Deaf Club, 8818 
Cullen Rd, Austin, Texas. 

 7:30 a.m. – Pick up at La Vista Community 
Center, 1615 Redwood Rd, San Marcos. Texas. 

 Stop at Luling, Texas Exit 632 on IH 10 for break 
– 30 minutes 

 Arrive at Goliad, Texas at about 10:30 a.m. We 
will go for lunch at your expense at the Hanging 
Tree Restaurant (Family Style), 144 North 
Courthouse Square, Goliad, Texas 77963. 

 Tour 1:00 p.m. (2 hours) Mission Nuesta Senoro 
Del Espiritu and Presido La Bahia. 

 Stop by Dairy Queen, 243 E. Pearl, Goliad, Texas 
for Ice Cream etc.  

 Depart Goliad, Texas at 4:00 p.m. 

 Stop for break and rest room at Exit 632 before 
going onto IH 10    

 Drop group off at San Marcos, Texas 6:30 p.m. 

 Drop other group off at Austin, Texas 7:00 p.m. 
  

 
 
 
 
 

Mail with $10 for each member or $20 for each non-
member (cash or check or money order (TAD-SC) Glenn 
Brunson, 7101 Hanging Oak Circle, Austin, Texas 78749. 
James Ed White, 7913 Ardmore Circle, Austin, Texas 
78744. 
Barbie Vicencio, 1615 Redwood Rd. #47-D, San Marcos, 
Texas 78666. 

For more information & Sign up VP# 512-410-0547. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The statue captured the moment a sailor grabbed a 
nurse and kissed her as the United States 
celebrated Japan’s surrender and the end of World 
War II. It’s a 6,000 pound sculpture. It’s to be 
moved to New Jersey on September 25.  On 
September 6th thru 13th, 2013, John and Brenda 
Mills jetted to San Diego with their son JJ for 
Brenda’s niece’s wedding. They attended the 
wedding at Navy Lodge in Coronado Island, 
California. Top Gun was filmed all over San Diego 
and Minimar, the marine base north of where the 
wedding was held. Brenda’s brother, who is a 
preacher, married his daughter and her husband. 
She is a registered nurse at Children’s Hospital. He is 
a sailor and a physician’s assistant on the naval 
base.  To John and Brenda’s surprise, Anita Perry 
(Gov. Rick Perry’s wife) and their daughter were 
guests at the wedding with their security guards. 
That’s a big honor. After the wedding, John and 
Brenda went on sightseeing tours to San Diego Zoo, 
Disneyland, Universal Studios, Hollywood, and 
Malibu Beach. It was a blast! It is good to be at 
home sweet home again. They miss the cool 
weather of California. (Submitted by Mr. and Mrs. John 

Mills) 

 

Famous Kiss Statue of Sailor and Nurse 
standing 25 feet tall on San Diego 

Waterfront near USS Midway aircraft 

Carrier  

Brenda & John Mills 

Deadline:  October 24th, 2013 
 

 Turn clocks back 1 hour 

 

November 3, 2013 
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Juanita (Easley) Basham announced that 

Jeffrey Maxwell, TSD’1971 was so 

excited to move to the Heritage Square 

Assisted Living in Fort Worth, Texas 

Wednesday, August 28th, 2013. She 

met him at Regent Care Center in San 

Marcos where she stayed for Rehab           

for several weeks.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Two (2) groups of La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos 
and Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens were 
represented by Fifty (50) members at their Fall Harvest 
Picnic in San Marcos, Texas.      This event was hosted by 
La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos on September 7th, 
2013 from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. catering the Mexican 
dinner from the Casa Maria from Kyle, Texas. Everyone 
had a fantastic time at the luncheon. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          SAN MARCOS NEWS 

Labor Day Party at La Vista Community Center 
September 2, 2013 

Edith Hebert, Dorisjean Williams, Carolyn Cook, and Victoria 

Saucedo they celebrated Dorisjean’s birthday. She 
enjoyed herself with friends. 
  

La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos are having a 
meeting on October 10, 2013 Thursday at 1:30 p.m. 

at La Vista Retirement Community Center. 
                                                        Mark your Calendar! 

Vivian Hesser, Barbara Carter, 
Henry Harvard, Vicki Hudson 
and Bill Kendall 

Nancy Pinto, Joan Stovall, Marian 
Seale 

Beverly Duncan and Kathie Briscoe 

Jeffrey Maxwell   
TSD 1971 

 

FALL HARVEST PICNIC 
La Vista Community Center 

Barbie Vicencio would 
like to express 
appreciation to those 
who helped with serving 
foods and brought foods 
and drinks to people. Left 
to Right: Tino Saucedo, 

James Maxwell, Margaret 
Fewell, Joan Stovall, and 
Betty Thrasher. Thanks to 
Marian Seale, Victor 
Arellano, Lewis Stovall, and 
Earl Day. Also Glenn Brunson distributed the door prize 
tickets.   
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Lovely Joan Crawford 
Henry Picou entered 
paradise on September 
2, 2013 after losing her 
short battle with 
cancer. She was born on 
November 27, 1932 in 
Sherman, Texas to 
James Norvel (J.N.) and 
Catherine Pierce Henry. 
Joan attended Texas 
State School for the 
Deaf in Austin, Texas 

and later attended business school in Sherman. In 1951, 
Joan met and fell in love with Herbert Picou of 
Maurepas, Louisiana who attended Louisiana State 
School for the Deaf. It was love at first sight. Herbert 
was playing basketball for his Baton Rouge team in the 
Southwest Athletic Association of the Deaf Tournament 
at the State Fair of Texas in Dallas. Joan was there as a 
spectator. They met and were inseparable for the two 
day tournament. They parted ways when each had to 
return to their homes. Herbert wrote Joan a letter 
proposing marriage and she accepted. A month later, 
without her parent's knowledge Joan returned to Dallas 
and Herbert returned by train from Louisiana. They met 
at the train station and walked hand-in-hand across the 

   Henry Collins                     Vivian Hesser                 Charlene Bryan 

Charm Montalvo       Kathryn Caldcleugh 

 
 

Door Prizes 
Winners 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
(La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos) 

Charles Hawkins, Mary Whitsit, Jo Reins and Dorisjean Williams 

Juanita Basham (left) had her all front and several 
lower teeth pulled out. On (right) she had new 
dentures after 3 to 4 weeks.  (Sent photo by anonymous) 

         BEFORE              AFTER 

         In Memoriam 

JOAN CRAWFORD PICOU 
November 27, 1932 – September 2, 2013 
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street to the Old Red Courthouse in downtown Dallas to 
obtain their marriage license. The county clerk 
discovered Herbert was a minor and needed his 
parents' consent. Herbert talked the clerk out of the 
consent requirement arguing that he was from 
Louisiana and was of age according to Louisiana law. 
The clerk relented and issued their marriage license. 
They walked across the hall to the Justice of Peace's 
office and married. They immediately headed to 
Louisiana to live. Herbert was 20 years old and Joan was 
18. They resided in Rayne, Louisiana where he was 
employed as a printer before moving to Texas in 1951. 
They celebrated their 62nd wedding anniversary on 
April 14, 2013. We will miss Joan who was also known 
as our darling lady of the Deaf community whom 
everyone called "Mother Joan." She was a natural-born 
charmer and encourager, a friend and a role model to 
many. She valued acceptance of others and had an 
unfailing love and loyalty to her family and friends. Her 
motto was "Keep the Deaf Community Going 
Strong…and Yourself." Joan was chair lady of the most 
successful National Deaf Women's Bowling Association 
Tournament in Dallas, in 1980. She has been a life-long 
member of the Dallas Association of the Deaf (DAD) 
since 1973. DAD awarded her a life-time membership 
for her devotion, volunteer work and support. She 
participated in numerous social activities within Deaf 
organizations. She was a charter member of the Dal-Tar 
Deaf Lioness Club. From 1978-1980, she was a TV 
hostess for "Sign of Times" on Channel 13. She was a 
member of the North Texas Deaf Senior Citizens, 
created in 2008. She was in the leadership of the Tejas 
Deaf Senior Citizens Club under the banner of Dallas 
Association of the Deaf. She retired from the Liberty 
Mutual Insurance after 22 years of service. Joan is 
preceded in death by her parents, James Norvel (J.N.) 
Henry and Catherine Pierce Henry. Joan is survived by 
her husband Herbert Picou; a son, James Henry Picou of 
Dallas; a daughter, Linda Catherine King and her 
husband, George of Cross Roads; and a daughter, 
Lizabeth Ann Picou-Sansom and her husband Rolando 
of Denton; 6 grand-children; 13 great-grandchildren; 3 
great-great grandchildren; her special Aunt Gloy Henry 
of Denison; several nieces, nephews, and cousins. In 
lieu of flowers, the Picou family has requested you 
make contributions to Dallas Community Center of the 
Deaf, 4215 Maple Ave., Dallas, Texas 75219 (a non-
profit organization) in memory of Joan Picou. Visitation 
will be 2 p.m. Saturday, September 7, 2013 with a 
memorial service following at 3 p.m. the Grove Hill    

 

 

Joy Max Floyd Sr. passed away 
on Monday, September 2, 
2013. He was born September 
23, 1930 in Roby, Texas to 
William Otto and Eulilia Lady 
Floyd. Max married Geraldine 
Coker and they were blessed 
with two daughters, Sherry Kay 
Floyd of Midland and Nancy 
Elaine of Lubbock. Following 
the death of Geraldine due to 
leukemia Max married Dorothy 

Faye Miller of Dallas on May 8, 1965 and they were 
blessed with two sons, Joy Max Floyd, Jr, and Paul 
Timothy Floyd. Max graduated from the Texas School 
for the Deaf in Austin in 1951. At that school he was a 
member of the National Champion football team in 
1947 and learned auto mechanics from his teacher 
Eugene Clark. After high school Max worked as a line 
mechanic for Roger's Ford in Midland for 28 years. He 
then worked for Texas Electric (TXU) for 14 years. Max 
also taught auto mechanics at the Southwest Collegiate 
Institute for the Deaf in Big Spring, TX for 5 years. Max 
was known as a wonderful Christian husband, father, 
grandfather, friend and role model. He was famous for 
his love of life, his love of Dr. Pepper, his love for his 
wife and children and his servant heart. Max was known 
as "the best and most honest mechanic on earth" by 
those who knew him. Max loved to joke and tease and 
could never say "No" to someone in need of help with 
car, truck or tractor. He was a member of First Baptist 
Church in Midland since 1953 where he taught Sunday 
school to the deaf for many years and was deeply 
involved in missions including a trip to Japan to work 
with the Deaf there. Max was very prominent in the 
Deaf Community. He was a member of, and served as 
an officer for, the Permian Basin Council for the Deaf; 
Midland Deaf Association; West Texas Association for 
the Deaf; Southern Baptist Conference for the Deaf; 
Texas Baptist Conference for the Deaf and the Deaf 
Seniors Association.  Preceding him in death were his 
parents William Otto and Eulilia Lady Floyd of Midland, 
his first wife Geraldine Coker of Midland, and a brother 
Henry Floyd of Roswell, N.M. Max is survived by his 
sister Lurline and her husband Bob Evans, his wife 
Dorothy and his four children: daughter Kay and son 
Max Jr. of Midland; daughter Nancy of Lubbock and son 
Paul of Conroe, TX. He is also survived by his six Funeral Home Chapel located at 3920 Samuell Blvd., 

Dallas, TX. 

Joy Max Floyd, Sr. 
September 23, 1930 – September 2, 2013 
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grandchildren Abigail, Andrew and Blaine of Midland, 
and Taylor, Christopher and Haven Otto of Conroe, and 
two nieces and two nephews. A special thanks goes to 
Elsa Ward, Cultural Diversity Coordinator at MMH; 
Teresa Minchew, Nancy Edge and TJ Munoz from HCD; 
Dr. Randel Everett, David Johnson, Janice Tankersley, 
and Bob Hopkins from FBC, friends Lucas Ward and 
Reverend Jim Walterhouse and his wife Debbie. Viewing 
will be Friday, September 6, 2013 from 6 pm – 8 pm. 
Funeral Service will be held at First Baptist Church on 
Saturday, September 7, 2013 at I pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online condolences may be offered at 
www.ellisfunerals.com. Family would like memorials, 
gifts, etc. to be sent to the Highland Council for the 
Deaf, P.O. Box 1935, Big Spring, TX, 79721; SouthWest 
Collegiate Institute for the Deaf, c/o Jan Forsyth, 1001 
Birdwell Lane, Big Spring, TX 79720; or the First Baptist 
Church of Midland Mission Benevolence Fund, 2104 W. 
Louisiana Ave, Midland, TX, 79701 

 

 

Pat Hoffman, 76, died September 
6, 2013, at her home in 
Rosenthal, Texas. A memorial 
service will be 10 a.m. Saturday, 
September 14, at Robinson 
Church of Christ. The family 
requests that attendees wear 
bright colors in celebration of 
Pat's vibrant outlook on life. Ms. 
Hoffman was born on November 

17, 1936, in Lott, Texas, to George and Carrie (Martin) 
McBride. She graduated from Texas School for the Deaf 
in May 1956 and married Melvin James Hoffman the 
following July. She was employed by Central Freight 
Lines for 35 years. An avid bowler, Ms. Hoffman served 
as treasurer for the Waco Deaf Bowlers and secretary 
for the Southwest Deaf Women Bowling Association. 
She was also vice-president of the Central Texas Deaf 
Senior Citizens and treasurer for the Waco Deaf Club. 
Ms. Hoffman is survived by her husband, Melvin 
Hoffman, and three children: Tammie Pope of Tuscola, 
Texas, Teddy Hoffman of West, Texas, and Kevin 
Hoffman of Rosenthal, Texas. Other survivors include 
her son-in-law, Kelly Buford; daughters-in-law, Rachel 
Hoffman and Jerry Hoffman; grandchildren, Presley 
Hoffman, Hadley Hoffman, and Reaghan Hoffman; 
sisters, Coy Ellen Barber and Barbara McBride-Smith; 
brother-in-law, Dennis Smith; sister-in-law, Sandra 
Lightfoot; and Ms. Hoffman's beloved pets Brady, 
Champ, Snowy, and Honey. In lieu of flowers, donations 
may be made in Pat Hoffman's memory to All Texas 
Dachshund Rescue at www.atdr.org.    

 

Donna Faye Tomlin Our 
beloved Donna Faye Tomlin, 
age 51, resident of Austin, was 
called by our Heavenly Father 
on Wednesday, September 10, 
2013. She was preceded in 
death by father Donald Tomlin. 
She is survived by mother 
Sandra Griffin; Brother Robbie 
Tomlin (Traci); nephews Taylor 
Tomlin, Hunter Tomlin and 

niece Emily Tomlin. Memorial Service 10:30 a.m. 
Saturday, September 14, 2013 at the Southern Hills 
Church of Christ 3740 Ranch Road 967 Buda, Texas 

Pat Hoffman 
November 17, 1936 – September 6, 2013 

Donna Faye Tomlin 
May 10, 1962 – September 10, 2013 

http://www.ellisfunerals.com/
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78610.   She will be buried with her father Donnie 
Tomlin, TSD’ 1959 in Canadian, Texas. 
 
 
 

Ronald Ray Krause, age 64 of 
Seguin, passed away on 
September 16, 2013 due to 
complications from pancreatic 
cancer. A memorial service 
celebrating his life will be held 
on Friday, September 20, 
2013 at 11 a.m. at Tres Hewell 
Mortuary Chapel. Private 

interment will be held at a 
later date. Ronald was born 
in Durant Oklahoma on 
October 9, 1948 to R. B. and 
Anita Krause of Mead, 
Oklahoma. He attended 
school at Tulsa, Oklahoma 
and graduated from the 
Texas School for the Deaf in 
Austin in 1969. He attended 
college at Baytown, Texas 
and at San Antonio College in 
San Antonio. He was employed at Kelly Air Force Base 
for 17 years and retired when the base closed. He is 
preceded in death by his father. Survivors include his 
loving wife of 28 years, Elizabeth Nell Krause; his 
mother, Anita Berger; his sister Karen Stine; sisters-in-
law, Bonnie Barrilleaux and Pat Cryar; nieces, Gay Ray, 
Serena Stine, and Christie Cryar; nephews, Brian Stine, 
William Stine and wife Kelly, David Currie and Daniel 
Ardoin; 7 great nieces and nephews; first cousins, Diane 
Bradford and her husband Jim, Kelly Lewis, and Joni 
Smith and her husband Mike, Tommy Krause, David 
Krause, Norma Clothier, Joyce McVickers and husband, 
Eldon, Dennis Parrot and wife Judy, and Carol Jean Nail. 
Ronald loved to draw and was a good artist, especially 
with water colors. He loved football and spent many 
hours watching college games. He leaves behind his 
family and many dear friends who will miss him very 
much. Memorial Contributions may be made to the 
Walnut Street Church of Christ, 1351 East Walnut, 
Seguin, Texas, 78155. You are invited to sign the guest 
book at www.treshewell.com. Arrangements are under 
the direction of Tres Hewell Mortuary, 165 Tor Dr., 
Seguin, Texas, 78155. (Published in Express-News on 
September 19, 2013)  

   
 
 

Richard L. Fair, 89, passed 
away September 17, 
2013.  Richard was born in 
Lubbock, Texas on October 
27, 1923. Richard grew up 
in Oklahoma and lived in 
the Akron area since 
1942.  He retired from the 
Akron Beacon Journal in 
1990 after 22 years of 

service.  He began employment with Horton 
Manufacturing Co. in 2000 and retired from there in 
2005.  He was a member of the Akron Club of the Deaf, 
National Fraternal Society of the Deaf, Akron Deaf 
Golfers, and the Ohio Association of the Deaf. He is 
survived by his wife of 45 years, Patricia Fair; son, Jasper 
and wife Crystal of York, PA. And two grand daughters 
Akasha and Temperance; step-son Jason Southwell of 
Miami, FL.; brother, James (Lavern) of Pasadena, TX.; 
sisters, Margaret Eyrich of Sierra Vista, AZ., Evelyn 
Prophet of El Paso, TX., and Beverly Duncan of San 
Marcos, TX. and several nieces and nephews.  He was 
preceded in death by his brother, Wilbert of Lubbock, 
TX. in 2007. He has been employed at various 
companies over his lifetime.  Working at Firestone Tire 
and Rubber Co. for 14.5 years, stacking plywood in 
Vancouver, WA., fabricating aircraft components in 
Dallas, TX., operating a drop hammer for Solar Aircraft 
in San Diego, CA., Linotype in Lubbock, Amarillo, Austin, 
Houston, TX., and Topeka, Witchita, KS., Los Angeles, 
Sacramento, San Jose, 
CA., Chicago, Wasington 
DC, Cleveland Press and 
Plain Dealer. Cremation 
has taken place.  There 
will be no calling 
hours.  Flower 
arrangements may be 
sent to Deaf Outreach 
Church 2200 
Greensburg Road, North 
Canton, OH 44720. 
 

 

TSD’1969 

Ronald Ray Krause 
October 9, 1948 – September 16, 2013 

Richard L. Fair 
October 27, 1923 – September 17, 2013 

http://www.treshewell.com/
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WISH I WOULD HAVE KNOWN THIS YEARS AGO! 
With Halloween coming up, share this to your page so 
you can remember to do this! 

After you scoop out and 
carve your pumpkin, dip it 
in a large container of 
bleach and water (1 tsp. 1 
gal mix). The bleach will 
kill bacteria and help your 
pumpkin stay fresh longer.  

Once completely dry, (drain upside down), add 2 
tablespoon of vinegar and 1 teaspoon of lemon juice to 
a quart of water. Brush this solution onto your pumpkin 
to keep it looking fresh for weeks. 
 
RENEWALS AND NEW MEMBERS /SUBSCRIBERS: 
Maria Arellano, Victor Arellano, Juanita Basham, Bryon 
Bridges, Maria Carrillo, Reynaldo Carrillo, Alfred Crager, 
Bobby Creed, George L. Farek, Jr., Silvia Jaech, Timothy 
Jaech, Chester Jatzlau, Guadalupe Martinez, Eugene 
McNabb, Bonnie Sue Loring-Mills, Paul Mills, James 
Penny, Sandra Schwall, William, Schwall, Sandra Barnes-
Smith, and Larry Wade. 
DONATIONS TO TAD-SC: 

 Sandra Barnes-Smith donated in honor of Ruth 
Seeger, Thank you. 

 Miriam Thumann donated in memory of Donna 
Tomlin, Thank you. 

 Glenn and Barbara Brunson donated in memory 
of Donna Tomlin and Pat Hoffman, Thank you. 

 Carolyn Scurry (gifted TAD-SC new member by 
Miriam Thumann) Thank you 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECIPE 

Caramel Crispix 
By Glenn Brunson’s niece Carolyn Zak 

Great recipe for the upcoming holidays to take and share!! 

Ingredients: 
2 small boxes of Crispix Cereal 
2 cups of butter 
2 cups of brown sugar 
½ cup Light Karo syrup 
½ tsp. Vanilla 
½ tsp. Baking Soda 
 
Instructions: 
Melt butter in a sauce pan. Add brown sugar and 
bring to a boil. Add Karo syrup, vanilla and baking 
soda. Put the cereal in a large bowl then pour 
mixture over the cereal. 
 

 1 Lottie Marks 
 5 Jo Bienvenu  
 5 Domingo Gloria 
 10 Jerry Capell 
 14  Marcia Green 
 15 Eileen Hurne 
 15 Jerry Smith 
 20 Betty Jo Quinn 
 21 Robert Montfort 
 22 Sandra Turner 
 25 Betty Ailstock 
 26 Teresa, Eckstein 
 27 Rennon Green 
 27 Ruby Rueffer 
 28 Franna Camenisch 
 31 Una Hemstreet  

October Birthdays 

NEXT TAD-SC MEETING 
South Austin Activity Center 

3911 Manchaca Road 
Austin, Texas 78704 

 

A Presentation by Mark Murray, ABC TV Weatherman 
 

Regular Meeting after ABC TV WEATHERMAN 
Refreshments will be served 

Door Prizes 
Wear Fall Colors 

 
SEE YOU THERE! 

 
 

WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 2, 2013 
1:00 P.M. – 4:00 P.M. 
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CHESS 

Membership/Subscription Application                        
Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens 

P.O. Box 41134 
Austin, Texas78704 

                                                                                            
 

Name:______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
City/State/Zipcode:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Videophone:________________________________________________TTY_________________________________ 
 
 
Email:____________________________________________________Birthday:________________________________ 
 

 Donation_________________to TAD-SC (Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens). 
 

 Gift Member/ Subscription from:______________________($10.00 per person (1 year) 
 

 Donation to TAD-SC $_________________in memory of____________________________________________ 
 

Please mail the above form with a check or money order payable to Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens 
(TAD-SC) Attn. Nicholas Garza, Membership Chairperson, P.O. Box 41134, Austin, Texas 787    Thank you for your 
support.. 

New Subscripter $10.00 Renewal Subscripter $10.00 


